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Bagus Pandega 
Daya Benda 
September 12, 4245 – January 9, 424: 
 
Swiss Institute (SI) is pleased to present the first institutional exhibition of Indonesian 
artist Bagus Pandega. Pandega’s work ingeniously addresses the extraction of natural 
resources in Indonesia—from the 16th century spice trade in nutmeg and cloves, to the palm oil 
industry, to the contemporary global demand for nickel used in batteries for computers, 
phones, and electric vehicles. Adopting a do-it-yourself, hacker approach, Pandega constructs 
modular systems using readily available, everyday technologies, natural materials such as 
plants and rare earth minerals, and musical instruments. These responsive installations are 
programmed to trigger mechanical and chemical reactions that generate sound or movement, 
influenced by changes in hyperlocal conditions such as human presence in the space.  
 
Upon entering the gallery, visitors encounter Hyperpnea Green (2024), a large-scale 
sculptural installation composed of concentric circles suspended from the ceiling. Positioned 
along the rings’ circumference are transparent containers housing minerals extracted in 
Indonesia, native plants commonly sold as houseplants in the US, lights, and a music box. 
These components are connected to an oxygen machine and a monitoring system that activates 
chains of biofeedback in reaction to signals set off by the metabolisms of both plants and 
humans. As viewers exhale carbon dioxide, the apparatus responds by pumping oxygen into the 
space. Hyperpnea is the medical term for rapid or deep breathing to meet increased oxygen 
demand. The installation highlights our dependency on the natural world, which we 
simultaneously deplete through unstable consumption, alongside illuminating the 
interdependence between organic and artificial systems. 
 
Presented nearby is the newly commissioned installation Anim Wraksa (2025), whose title is 
derived from Kawi, or Old Javanese, translating to “the spirit of the tree.” Inside an 
acrylic container filled with an electrolyte solution, a tree branch undergoes a continuous 
process of nickel plating. Indonesia is the world’s largest exporter of nickel, and its 
extraction has led to deforestation, water pollution, and soil toxicity – disrupting not only 
the environment but also social and spiritual relations. Throughout the duration of the show, 
the branch will continue to accumulate metal, transforming the object over time. A live 
transmission of the process is broadcast to a large LED wall on SI’s rooftop — which itself 
includes nickel — visible both from the terrace and the street level below. The image is 
massively enlarged and flipped upside down, reversing the upward flow of hydrogen gas bubbles 
released during the plating process so that they appear to fall like raindrops or tears.  
 
On the second floor is the new commission Putar Petir Racing Team (2025), both a sculpture 
and a fully operational electric battery-powered motorcycle that Pandega built from scratch. 
The bike is sprayed in gleaming shades of purple, pink, and gold, drawing inspiration from 
the local jamet aesthetic – a slang blend of “Javanese” and “metal” that refers to a 
metalhead-influenced street style associated with popular drag racing. Nearby, a video 
documents a drag race Pandega organized in Bandung, in which his EV motorcycle competed 
against regular gasoline-powered bikes. The sculpture and video are accompanied by a custom 
racing jersey and helmet from a fictitious team created by the artist, displayed on a wall 
painted in the green hue commonly found in modest homes in Indonesia. 
 
Embedding viewers in feedback loops of electricity, breath, and movement, Pandega foregrounds 
relations shaped by cycles of life, extraction, and reciprocity. Guided by a DIY engineering 
ethos and a deep engagement with materials, his works convey a sense of both precariousness 
and vulnerability, experimentation and ingenuity. 
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Daya Benda is organized in collaboration with Kunsthalle Basel, where the artist’s exhibition 
Sumber Alam is on view concurrently. The titles reference two Indonesian idioms referring to 
natural resources, still life, and object power.  
 
Daya Benda is curated by Stefanie Hessler, Director of Swiss Institute.  
 
Thanks to Alison Coplan, Chief Curator, and KJ Abudu, Associate Curator, for production 
support. 
 
The exhibition is made possible through institutional support from MV Art Foundation and 
Tumurun Museum. SI gratefully acknowledges the Bagus Pandega Exhibition Circle: Judith 
Khneysser, Marius Neuenschwander, Sigit Nugroho, Chai Schnyder, Natasha Sidharta, Nicholas 
Tan, and Fiona Xie. Thanks to M Art Foundation and ROH Projects for production support.  
 

About Bagus Pandega 
 
Bagus Pandega (b. 1985 in Jakarta) lives and works in Bandung, Indonesia. Recent solo 
exhibitions include 〇 at ROH, Jakarta, Indonesia (2024); A Pervasive Rhythm at Yamamoto 
Gendai, Tokyo, Japan (2018); and A Monument That Tells Anything at Cemeti Art House, 
Yogyakarta, Indonesia (2015). Selected group exhibitions include Bangkok Art Biennale: 
Nurture Gaia at Bangkok Art and Culture Centre, Bangkok, Thailand (2024); WAGIWAGI at 
documenta fifteen, Hübnerareal, Kassel, Germany (2022); Declaring Distance: Bandung — Leiden 
at Selasar Sunaryo Art Space, Bandung, Indonesia (2022)—all featuring his collaborative work 
with Kei Imazu; the 10th Asia Pacific Triennial at QAGOMA, Brisbane, Australia (2021-22); 
Ripples: Continuity in Indonesian Contemporary Art at Taipei Dangdai, Taipei, Taiwan (2019); 
Distorted Alteration at Project Fulfill, Taipei, Taiwan (2018); and Amsterdam Light Festival, 
Amsterdam, the Netherlands (2017). A nominee of the 2016 Sovereign Art Prize, Pandega 
collaborated with Adi Purnomo and Irwan Ahmett in presenting Freedome for the Indonesia 
Pavilion at the London Design Biennale: Utopia by Design in 2016, and he recently developed 
the new commission Stomata for the Esplanade Concourse, Singapore (2024-25). 

 
About Swiss Institute 
 
Founded in 1986, Swiss Institute (SI) is an independent nonprofit contemporary art 
institution dedicated to promoting forward-thinking and experimental artmaking through 
innovative exhibitions, education, and programs. Committed to the highest standards of 
curatorial and educational excellence, SI serves as a platform for emerging artists, 
catalyzes new perspectives on celebrated work, and fosters appreciation for under-recognized 
positions. SI is committed to being an organization that is diverse, equitable, accessible, 
and environmentally conscious in its work, structure, and programming. Open to the public 
free of charge, SI seeks to explore how a Swiss context can be the starting point for 
international conversations in the fields of visual and performing arts, design, and 
architecture.  
 
SI Programming is made possible in part with public funds from Pro Helvetia, Swiss Arts 
Council; Canton Basel-Stadt; the New York State Council on the Arts, with the support of 
Governor Kathy Hochul and the New York State Legislature; and the New York City Department of 
Cultural Affairs in partnership with the City Council with the support of council member 
Carlina Rivera. 
  
Main supporters include LUMA Foundation; The Andy Warhol Foundation for the Visual Arts; 
Friends of SI; Every Page Foundation; Fundación Almine y Bernard Ruiz-Picasso; A4 Arts 
Foundation; and Kulturstiftung Basel H. Geiger. Exhibitions are made possible in part by the 
SI Artist Vision Fund with leadership support provided by the SI Board of Trustees, Becky and 
David Gochman, and Nicoletta Fiorucci. SI gratefully acknowledges all TimeForArt Partners, 
Swiss Re as SI ONSITE Partner, Vitra as Design Partner, and Crozier Fine Arts as Preferred 
Shipping Art Logistics Partner. 
  
Critical operating support was provided to SI in 2024 and 2025 as part of a collective 
fundraising effort with CANNY (Collaborate Arts Network New York). We thank the following 
supporters: Andrew W. Mellon Foundation, Arison Arts Foundation, and The Helen Frankenthaler 
Foundation. SI is integrating sustainability and environmental consciousness into all facets 
of the institution. Support for this effort comes in part from the Frankenthaler Climate 
Initiative and Teiger Foundation. 
 
Press Contact: julia@suttoncomms.com, 212.925.2035 


